

Canolfan Porthllwyd Conwy Road Dolgarrog LL32 8JU

<u>Minutes</u> <u>Number</u>

<u>0323</u>

Agenda

- 1. Tan Lan Presentation
- 2. Apologies
- 3. Code of conduct declaration of interest
- 4. Minutes of previous meeting
- 5. Financial officer report and feedback
- 6. Correspondence

Minutes of Meeting: 6th March 2023

In Attendance

- **David Williams 1.** Chairman **2.** Vice chairman **Gareth Jones 3.** Clerk & Financial officer: Sadie Morris **4.** Committee Member Phill Groom 5. Committee Member **Derek J Fabby** 6. Committee Member Gillian fraser 7. Committee Member Sheena Beech 8. Committee Member Albert Hindle
- 1. Tan Lan Presentation Presentation regarding the flood risk in tan lan see leaflet in March 2023 correspondence further information is available at: virtualengage.arup.com/tan-lan. Contact <u>tan.lan@grasshopper-comms.co,uk</u> Tel: 01492 550304
- 2. Apologies James Budd
- 3. Code of conduct declaration of interest None
- 4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Minutes from February were approved and seconded

5. Finance officer report & feedback

SM (RFO) Read out the account and latest up to date balance. Read out the monthly ingoing and outgoing which will be displayed on the website Also invited any committee member to view the ledger or monthly incoming and expenses spreadsheet.

6. Correspondence

- Dafydd has sent another email to Goronwy regarding the extra dog bin needed No response from Goronwy yet. Dafydd will chase this up again.
- 20 is plenty email as of the 17th of September 20mph is being set as the default speed limit for cities, towns and villages in Wales email forwarded to committee members.

- 7. Discuss bank reconciliation
- 8. Planning applications
- 9. Any other business

7. Discuss bank reconciliation – Bank account reconciliation discussed- showing all committee members how we keep the accounts and receipts in order.

8. Planning applications – None

9 Any other business

- Derek discussed his concerns of the speed of cars in and around Dolgarrog Email sent to all committee members re 20mph speed limit coming into place September Sadie to attend zoom meeting 17/04/2023
- Phill discussed the parking at Hillside cottages his concern was that he has seen two vans parked on the corner which he has found difficult passing at times and is worried that it would be difficult for emergency services to pass as far as we know only one Van is parked there on a regular basis and no other complaints received Sadie and Dafydd to keep an eye on this.
- Yellow & White Lines at the cubby hole resolved

Next meeting – 3rd April 2023 6.30pm proposed.

Proposer Name	Signature	Date
Seconder Name	<u>Signature</u>	<u>Date</u>